
Federal Communications Commission 
 Washington, D.C. 20554  

 
February 26, 2021 

  

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL    In reply refer to: 1800B3-VM 

 

Ms. Amy Meredith  
Powell Meredith Communications Company 
7884 Peacock Lane 
Frisco, TX 75035 
amymeredithradiolane@gmail.com 
 
     In Re:  W270CS, Gulfport, MS 
      Facility ID No. 142760 
      File No. BPFT-20150518AFL 

      K221GE, Wickenburg, AZ 
      Facility ID No. 14311 
      File No. BPFT-20130827AEC 

Dear Ms. Meredith: 

 On December 29, 2020, we received your petition for reconsideration filed on behalf of Powell 
Meredith Communications Company (PMCC) of the denial of tolling of the construction deadline for the 
construction permits for FM Translators W270CS, Gulfport, Mississippi, and K221GE, Wickenburg, 
Arizona (Stations) on December 2, 2020.1  The current expiration date of each permit is April 20, 2021.  
We hereby grant PMCC’s petition for reconsideration and also grant its request for further  tolling for 
three months and two weeks beyond the current expiration date, and the new expiration date is August 4, 
2021. 

 On reconsideration, PMCC has shown that it would serve the public interest to grant the 
additional time to construct the Stations.  In making this determination, we have considered the time lost 
due to Ms. Meredith’s COVID-19 infection, and the expenditures PMCC made to complete construction, 
as documented in the receipts and narratives PMCC submitted on reconsideration.  We also considered 
the time lost during the recent storms and power outages in Texas.   

      Sincerely, 

      Albert Shuldiner 
 Chief, Audio Division 
 Media Bureau 

 

 
1 See Letter from Albert Shuldiner, Chief, Audio Division, Media Bureau, FCC to Ms. Amy Meredith, PMCC, Ref. 
1800B3-VM (Dec. 2, 2020). This letter also included K287BP, South Padre, TX, which is no longer held by PMCC, 
pursuant to an assignment of license (File No. BAPFT-20200715AAA, granted Oct. 23, 2020, consummated Jan. 8. 
2021).   

           Albert Shuldiner


